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Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.
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Please refer to Chapter 4 of the FEIS for a description of the current

plans for funding construction and operation of the LPA. This discussion

provides an updated assessment of likely funding sources for this

project, though it is not common practice to receive funding

commitments prior to completion of the alternative selection process. As

described in the FEIS, project funding is expected to come from a variety

of local, state, and federal sources, with federal funding and tolls

providing substantial revenue for the construction.  As Oregon and

Washington businesses and residents will benefit from the project’s

multi-modal improvements, both states have been identified as

contributors to the project.  As jurisdictions on both sides of the river

seek to encourage non-auto travel, tolls are not anticipated for bikes,

pedestrians, and transit users. Lastly, CRC assumes funds allocated to

other projects and purposes would remain dedicated to those projects

and purposes.
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The analysis of greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions indicates that GHG

emissions from roadways would increase as population increases but

that the LPA would be expected to reduce greenhouse gas emissions

compared to No-build (see FEIS Section 3.19.10 and the Energy

Technical Report).
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In 2006, the project had developed a schematic design which did not

allow for a precise cost estimate. Best available information was used at

each project stage. Later in project development, the project team was

able to develop more detailed cost estimating and conduct advanced risk

analysis. Since 2002, WSDOT has been developing a process of

determining cost and schedule estimates, the Cost Estimate Validation

Process® (CEVP®), to help deliver major projects. Compared to

conventional cost estimating, CEVP® is a risk-based estimating process,

iterative in nature, and represents a “snapshot in time” for that project

under the conditions known at that time. CEVP® is the expression of

project cost and schedule as a range rather than as a single number.

Providing cost information as a range accounts for risk factors that might

otherwise cause costs to balloon over time. The cost information is given

for the year of expenditure and addresses even “unknown” issues that

may arise. CEVP® is a construction cost estimate tool and does not

estimate long-term operations and maintenance costs. WSDOT now

mandates all projects over $25 million use the process. Chapter 4 of the

DEIS, and the Cost Risk Assessment included as an appendix to the

DEIS, include information about how costs were estimated for the DEIS.

See Chapter 4 of the FEIS for more discussion on how project costs

were estimated in the CEVP® that was conducted following publication

of the DEIS.
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